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May 17, 2017 
 
Via eXpress e-filing 
 
Kansas Corporation Commission 
ATTN: Ms. Lynn Retz; Secretary to the Commission 
1500 SW Arrowhead Road 
Topeka, KS 66604-4027 
  
RE:  YourTel America, Inc.  
 Docket No. 12-TPCT-768-ETC 
 
 
Dear Ms. Retz: 
 
Pursuant to the Order Clarifying Filing Requirements issued by the Kansas Corporation Commission 

(“Commission”) on December 5, 2012 in Docket No. 12-TPCT-768-ETC, YourTel America Inc. 

(“YourTel” / Docket No. 09-TPCT-596-ETC) is required to file a letter notifying the Commission of 

all revisions to their wireless plans.  With this filing, YourTel is notifying the Commission of 

revisions to their Base Plan offerings.    

 

In compliance with Commission Order in Docket No 12-TPCT-768-ETC, YourTel will continue to 

pass the entire KUSF Lifeline discount along to its consumers in its entirety. YourTel will also 

continue to offer to their new and existing Kansas customer’s additional calling minutes above and 

beyond the number of calling minutes provided to Lifeline customers in other states where YourTel 

does not receive a similar state Lifeline discount.   On January 12, 2017, the Kansas Corporation 

Commission approved YourTel’s now current plan offering 920 calling minutes plus unlimited 

texting.     
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In addition, YourTel now requests the Kansas Corporation Commission approve a new offering YourTel 

plans to offer to its new and existing subscribers in Kansas that it is offering in other states.   This offering 

will be the addition of 500 megabytes of data for subscribers with data capable phones.   No KUSF 

funding will be utilized for this additional offering and Kansas Subscribers will continue to have an 

additional 420 free calling minutes over the calling minutes offered to subscribers in other states.   

 

If you have any questions or if additional information is required, please contact me at (405) 755-

8177 ext. 103 or by email at mdean@telecompliance.net.  
 
       Sincerely,  
          
       /s/ Matt Dean 
 
       Matt Dean 
       Regulatory Agent  
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